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Minutes of committee meeting held at 

5.00pm on Friday 10th March 2023 via Zoom
PRESENT:


Tony Henry, Chair;  Pam Campbell, Business secretary; Pete Burrow, Social Secretary; Lesley Patterson, Treasurer; John Rutherford, Groups Convenor;

Averil Fendley, Membership secretary; David Willoughby – Webmaster.
1. Apologies 
None

2. Minutes of last meeting

Accepted as a true record. 

3. Matters Arising
Nil

4. Membership Update/Finances

Averil stated we currently have 148 members. There has been a steady trickle of new members over the last few months.  Membership fee for 2023-24 discussed and agreed to maintain this at £10 despite the per head contribution for national u3a membership rising, as our accounts can stand this. Current balance £3256. The annual financial check is booked to be done by Larry Lampert this month prior to handing over to the new Treasurer. It was accepted that some members may pay their annual subscription prior to the new Treasurer being in post, so Lesley would monitor this and a detailed hand over would be given.
.Actions:
· Pam to advise members of annual fee in monthly email, and encourage payment by BACS
· Lesley to begin liaising with Barclays bank re new signatories

5. AGM Preparation/future committee

Reports from all committee members will be required for the AGM. We now have 5 members willing to stand as the electorate for the new committee. Unfortunately the proposed Chair is no longer willing to stand for election, and Pam, as current Business Secretary, has announced her intention to stand down. These 2 positions therefore remain vacant. Tony offered to stay on as Chair for a further 6 months until his term expires, if required. Proposers for each new committee member to be sent in to Business secretary at least 14 days prior to the AGM as per the constitution regulations. The role of Business secretary was discussed and it was agreed that a “job description” should be sourced and circulated to any interested parties. Discussion took place as to the feasibility of a rolling Chair, it was felt that this needs to be agreed by the new committee rather than the existing one. A further plea to all members was seen as necessary to see if the situation can be resolved prior to the AGM. In the event of no persons coming forward a meeting of the new committee should be held to determine how things could be run. David offered to step in as a temporary measure with the Business secretary duties if this was required. It was agreed that this should not be announced to members at this stage, as finding a new Business secretary was the long-term solution. The relevance of inviting our u3a president was discussed, but as this was an honorary role there was deemed to be no advantage in this.
The format of the AGM was discussed and a standard Agenda proposed. As the AGM was envisaged as being fairly brief Tony proposed inviting a speaker, Nick Redmayne, who is involved in taking a fire engine to Ukraine soon. He has approached Tony about speaking to members about conditions in Ukraine with a view to fundraising. All agreed that this would be an appropriate and welcome speaker.
Actions: 
· All committee members unable to attend AGM to send their reports to Tony by 10th April 
· Pam to email all prospective new committee members to canvass availability for a joint meeting with existing committee on 31st March

· Each committee member to send in a proposed nominee to cover their own post by 3rd April to Business Secretary 
· Tony to finalise booking of Nick Redmayne for 17th April

· Tony to inform David when this is finalised so that the website can be updated accordingly

· Pam to send David a “poster” for inclusion on the website advertising for a new Chair and Business Secretary

· Pam to source or devise a job description for the Business Secretary role

6. Social Activities
Pete confirmed that 16 people were now booked for “Sleeping Beauty” (the ballet) along with the mini bus. He had also now got 12 people booked for “ The Commitments”  on 28  June. 

 A trip to Raby Castle is still being planned but Vivienne will probably lead on this. Pete has set up a meeting of the Social Activities sub-group on 24th March to discuss this, and a potential trip to Paxton House
Pete explained that he was had now spoken to the Jubilee Hall again about future Quiz nights for the general community and the U3A. It was now confirmed that he Jubilee Hall would run the bar and take profits. The entry fee would be minimal and would include a raffle ticket. It was envisaged that a Quiz would take place 4 times a year – Spring (likely to be end of April), Summer, Autumn and Christmas.
Pete explained that Vivienne, as his successor, would need to be a signatory on the U3A Events account, in order to receive a debit card for use when buying tickets.

Actions:

· Pete to host meeting with Social Events sub-committee, this would include his successor Vivienne, enabling a smooth transition for her into the Social secretary role
· current committee. Options of dates to be given to ensure good attendance.

7. Any Other Business

Nil  
8. Date and Time of Next Meeting:

31st March at 5.30pm proposed as an informal meeting with prospective new committee members to discuss how things would run in the absence of key posts
